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Longstone Community Council

Minutes of the Zoom meeting held on Monday 14 March 2022 at 7:30 pm. 



DL welcomed everyone to the meeting and noted the how an international crisis has arisen since the last meeting. He reported that trade unions were busy organising relief and funds for refugees. 
1
Attendance and apologies
Elected members:

Des Loughney (Chair), Steuart Campbell (Secretary/Treasurer), Alan Gordon, Ros Lennie and Margaret Campbell.
Co-opted members
John Allan (Vice Chair)
Nominated representatives:

none

Ex Officio

none
In attendance
Samantha Findlay obo Cllr Graczyk

Public visitors

5

Apologies were received from Lily Campbell, Cllr Dixon and PC Cory.

3 The minutes of the meeting held on Monday 14 February 2022 were approved 
and adopted.
4 Police crime report
No report received but SC reported a note from PC Cory re training officers to monitor traffic speed on Lanark Rd. He will report any results to us.
5 Matters arising from the last minutes but not covered elsewhere in the agenda:
4.1
Repair to wooden steps by Stoneypath
SC shared a picture showing that the wooden steps had been removed and the area fenced off by Network Rail. 

4.2
Network Rail work in Redhall Park
SC referred to the work done in building a new retaining wall by The Tunnel (several photos already shared with members). He had inspected the south path through the Park and found it intact. The only damage was to areas either side of the path that had been churned somewhat by heavy equipment tracks. They will recover.
5
Planning and development

5.1
Student flats in Slateford on the former Westside Motors site: 
SC reported demolition complete and the site now in the hands of the developer, one Vijay Patel, a millionaire owner of the company which made the planning application and several other companies. Oddly, he emailed SC concerning a problem with one of Mary Thow’s walls, part of which had collapsed because it had been pushed over by the roots of trees on her ground. Mr Patel was promising to rebuild the wall. SC also reported that an archaeological exploration would start on the site would start next week. 

5.2
Conversion of Slateford House and Chalmers Memorial Hall: 
Work on conversion still proceeding.
5.3
Smart’s proposal to redevelop the former Booker site: 
Still awaiting planning application.

5.4
Students flats in Inglis Green Gait


An application to build a block of 17 flats for students on a small plot of ground which has been the site of several previous applications for flats for sale: none proceeded. SC suggested no action. A resident explaining how many residents in the existing flats wanted more information. The deadline for comments was 18 March but LCC made none.
6
Reports from any LCC member attending meetings obo LCC
No reports.
7
Environment 
7.1
Redhall Grove traffic control scheme:  
CEC’s spacesforpeople have now closed their consultation and started analysis of the results. They will meet with the school to discuss the way forward including examination of safety issues on routes to the school. Police have recently attended the school following complaints from residents about parking. AG reported police turning traffic away one day, but that with no police present drivers still ignore the restriction.  
7.2
Graffiti: 
SC reported still 31 examples on our website even though he had dealt with some on street cabinets. He noted how good Openreach is at removing graffiti from BT street cabinets. 
7.3
Cycle lanes and floating parking (Lanark Rd and Inglis Green Rd)
Report received from Active Travel that work on moving the floating parking by the flats opposite Dovecot Park will be done during the summer and that more double-yellow lines will be added in side roads. There is no word yet on the construction of a controlled pedestrian crossing. 
7.4
Lighting on a path across Hailes Quarry Park


AG reported that, although some work had started, the path had not been lifted to avoid flooding. JA noted surface removed on a sloping path allegedly on account of cracking.  

7.5
Outdoor classroom and DC Award


The school’s business manager had tried in vain to get the Army to remove the outdoor classroom. The DC Award awaits word from the head teacher. We are to inform her of the new prize value.

7.6
Burnside closure

Demolition completed and scaffolding being removed. Burnside still closed, if only because the bridge is deemed unsafe. CEC’s Bridges and Structures dept declared the bridge private property and so will not investigate. They have asked the owner to arrange for inspection. JA challenged CEC’s stance as it is on a public path.
7.7
Towpath diversion (Scottish Canals)


Suspended until Network Rail completes its work in Redhall Park.
8
Councillors’ report(s)


none.

9
Treasurer’s report


SC reported only one payment since the last meeting: DD to Ionos (domain holder) of £1.20. So balance to date is £1367.89. AG suggested a contribution to some fund to help children in Ukraine and discussion followed. It was agreed to send £100 to an appropriate fund: school/church were suggested as was the DEC Ukraine Humanitarian Appeal. 
10
AOCB
10.1
Queen’s Platinum Appeal

SC referred to an email he had received and circulated from ‘High Street Safari’ re various activities in celebration of the Jubilee (story-trail; ‘geogame’ experience; story book and other educational content). No action was suggested. 


MC asked about better signs asking cyclists to dismount crossing the viaduct. LCC to approach Scottish Canals and our MSP on the matter. Use of the Levelling-up fund to widen the towpath was suggested. 
11
The pros and cons of physical meetings were discussed, even a hybrid meeting. SC stated that the Church Session Room is available to us both for the May and the June meetings. It was agreed that the next meeting on 9 May will by Zoom but that the option to hold the AGM as a physical meeting will be considered in May. Some prefer Zoom meetings. 


SC/16mar22
